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February 28, 2023

      The Louisa County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Supervisors office. The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Chris Ball, Chairman. The following Board members were present: Brad Quigley, Shawn Maine. Also, present from the public were Randy Schlutz, Jim Keldgord, Cody McCleary, and Rebecca McReynolds. 
      Board members voting “AYE” unless otherwise noted. 
      Pledge of Allegiance
	          Motion Quigley, seconded by Maine to approve the agenda with addition of “approve” to item #8 for Bromell payout, for February 28, 2023
	
	
	515.16

	         Motion Maine, seconded by Quigley for minutes of February 21, 2023
	
	
	148

	         Motion Maine, seconded by Quigley to approve the special claim for February 28, 2023
         The following meetings were attended. Maine attended a meeting for MVWF. Maine also attended a Columbus Jct City Council meeting, the primary item for discussion was the SRO for the Columbus. Maine felt that the City Council was only looking at the money side and expects the County to pick up the rest of what isn’t covered by them. Maine also said the Ambulance service was brought up and tried to be included in the same discussion. Quigley stated that they are two separate issues. Quigley attended the Community Action meeting. Quigley also went on a tour of some of the surrounding County Transfer Stations to try to get some new ideas on how to do things. Ball had Judicial Aide meetings concerning the prospect of State combining offices.
          The following payroll changes were reviewed. Timothy Edwards, $24.35 to $24.45/hr length of service increase. Mike Howard, $31.10 to $31.20/hr length of service increase. Luke Perkins $16.00/hr, seasonal. Sarah Martinez, $20.226/hr rehire. Katie Hammond, $62,251.81 to $65,364.401/yr., length of service. Aspen Bromell, resignation.
          Motion Maine, seconded by Quigley to approve the resignation payout letter for Aspen Bromell in the amount of $955.69.
          For public input there were several residents of the Woodland Mobile Home Park, and the owners present.  The Board decided to go ahead and discuss the conditions at the park. Brian Thye, Environmental Health had toured the Park and taken pictures of lots with various degrees of trash present, since some of the trash also encroaches on county right-of-way, as well as harboring vermin, letters were sent out to remove the trash. McReynolds told the Board that as owners of the property, but not most of the trailers, per Code there were only certain things they could do. As park owners, they usually give a 14 day notice of a Spring Clean-up and a Winter Clean up. Those that do not participate in those, are then given a 30 day notice. If the residents still don’t comply after the 30 day notice, then it becomes a Court case for eviction, and that include the people and the trailer if it is their property. Maine asked if the Park had a process for the habitual violators, so that energy isn’t wasted fixing the same problem? Quigley stated that no property should get to this point. McReynolds stated that 2 of the tenants from the properties in the pics had left. McCleary stated that they had already started cleaning up the lots that they owned, and the letter had been sent to all of the residents. Quigley said he would like to set a time to check back and see if there have been some results. The Board and McReynolds agreed to March 28th Board Meeting with a tour of the park on March 27th.
          Motion Quigley, seconded by Maine to open the Public Hearing at 9:00 a.m. for the FY24 County Budget Levy for maximum tax dollars collected.
          Motion Maine, seconded by Quigley to close the Public Hearing at 9:15 a.m. for the FY24 County Budget Levy for maximum tax dollars collected.
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Motion Quigley, seconded by Maine to sign Resolution 202315 approving the FY24 County Budget Levy for maximum tax dollars collected. 
RESOLUTION 202315
Whereas, the Louisa County Board of Supervisors have considered the proposed FY24 Louisa County maximum property tax dollars for both General County Services and Rural County Services, and

Whereas, a notice concerning the proposed county maximum property tax dollars was published as required and posted on county web site and/or social media accounts if applicable, 

Whereas, a public hearing concerning the proposed county maximum property tax dollars was held on February 28, 2023,

Now Therefore Be It Resolved by the Louisa County Board of Supervisors that the maximum property tax dollars for General County Services and Rural County Services for FY24 shall not exceed the following:

General County Services- 5,343,961

Rural County Services- 1,678,406

The Maximum Property Tax dollars requested in either General County Services does represent an increase of over 2% and Rural County Services for FY24 does represent an increase of 2% from the Maximum Property Tax dollars requested for FY24.

AYES: Chris Ball, Chairman, Board of Supervisors, Brad Quigley, Shawn Maine

ATTEST: Sandi Sturgell, Louisa County Auditor
           Vicki Frank, Treasurer, was asked if she had any way to know owners of Mobile Homes in the parks.  Frank stated that it is the Park Owners responsibility to turn a list in to her of what homes they have in the park and who owns them. McCleary said that the MH were like cars, people buy and sell them all the time, they might just show up in the middle of the night, plus a lot of people pay with money orders so there is no way to tell whose name is on the trailer. Frank also stated that if a Mobile Home is in a park, it has to have a title.  Those that are on private property, can have the title surrendered to make it part of the property, but if located in a park, then a title must exist.
           Frank then spoke to the Board about putting stops on vehicle registrations if there are delinquent Mobile Home taxes, and that they would need to be delinquent for a set amount of time before the stop goes on.  Frank said other counties have started to do this, and she understands that some of the back taxes are rather large, so payment plans are an option.  If a payment plan is started then the registration would be for 6 months, and then if the payments are in good standing the registration could be renewed for another 6 months.
           Motion Quigley, seconded by Maine to approve putting stops on vehicle registrations for delinquent Mobile Home Taxes.
           Adam Shutt, County Engineer, gave the weekly update for the Secondary Roads Department. Shutt said he was still investigating the All Systems Overweight Permit, as that puts the weight beyond the restrictions of most of the roads and bridges in the county. He was looking to be able to possibly open up a few more, but the roads have to go somewhere, and the neighboring counties are in the same position with restricted roads at 80,000lbs vs the 90,000lbs allowed by the permit.   
           Brandon Marquardt, Deputy Sheriff, spoke to the board concerning a second bid for exploratory hallway demo at the complex to be able to get a public bid for work to be done.
           Motion Maine, seconded by Quigley to approve the bid continuing the demo into the kitchen area in the amount of $7,675.00 to help with putting work out for public bid.
           Marquardt said that the discussions with Jct were on going about the SRO, although he was not sure where the discussions were going.  The School had passed the budget with the numbers of Marquardt’s proposal, but then were checking into other options.
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           The board then reviewed the options for upgrading the Per Mar system
 at the Courthouse.
            Motion Quigley, seconded by Maine to approve Option #2
            There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting on motion adjourned at 10:00 a.m.
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